PRESS RELEASE MAY 28 2010-CANBERRA AUSTRALIA
The IARU Region 3 Directors –Chairman Michael Owen VK3KI, Directors Peter Lake ZL2AZ, Shizuo Endo JE1MUI, Prof. Rhee HL1AQQ and Gopal Madhavan VU2GMN met at the Rydges Lakeside Hotel in Canberra, Australia over the three days 26th, 27th and 28th May 2010

Panyot Danev LZ1US Executive Committee Member from IARU Region 1, Timothy Ellam VE6SH IARU President and Keigo Komuro JA1KAB Special Advisor to the Directors of Region 3 also joined the meeting subsequently.

Several issues affecting amateur societies in Region 3 were addressed over the three days and in particular, the serious problem of currency devaluation and fluctuation that has resulted in difficulty for some societies to fund the IARU Region 3 subscriptions in another currency, now Japanese Yen.
The diminishing membership in some societies is a further cause for worry, again affecting the income of IARU Region 3 and its ability to fund its activities essential for the protection and promotion of amateur radio in the region.

The IARU Region 3 Conference, last October in Christchurch New Zealand, identified the importance of the IARU Monitoring System to identify and seek the removal of stations improperly operating in amateur bands and formulated various suggested polices to improve its effectiveness.
The Conference referred the matter to the IARU Administrative Council, and its meeting the Directors responded to an invitation from the IARU President to suggest how best to address the matters raised by the Region 3 Conference.

The Directors are very confident that at its meeting in October this year, the Administrative Council of the IARU, comprised of representatives of the three IARU Regional organisations and the IARU officers will start to put in place suitable measures and procedures to more effectively deal with intruders in each of the Regions.
The Directors spent considerable time reviewing their particular responsibility for representing the interests of radio amateurs before the regional telecommunications organisation, the Asia Pacific Telecommunity.  They have formulated a proposal to enhance the relationship between the APT and the amateur organisation, and agreed to send two observers to the APT preparatory meeting for the ITU WRC in 2012, which has agenda items that directly and indirectly could affect the amateur services.

Tim Ellam, President IARU briefed the directors on the various deliberations by IARU, especially dealing with the concerns within Region 3, and Panayot Danev gave  a report on discussions within Region 1 in the period after the Christchurch conference. 

The directors meeting had been scheduled to coincide with the centenary celebrations of the Wireless Institute of Australia, the oldest national radio society in the world.
____________________
